Piedmont Board of Trustees
February 17, 2009
Approved Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting of the Piedmont Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 17, 2009, beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.
In Attendance: Phil Anderson, Kim Plymate, Dennis Price and Dave Murphy. 
Absent: Jack Parks
- Murphy made Motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by Plymate. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. 
-Finance Report: Membership dues for Black Hills RC&D were discussed. Plymate made Motion to pay them, seconded by Murphy. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.
 -Planning & Zoning: Dave Adrian, from Rural Development was here to discuss loan & grant eligibility. Having an income survey was discussed for us to find the need we have as a community. It is advised that we inform the community why such a survey will be happening. Before going ahead we would like a proposal of cost.

a. No new information. A copy of the preliminary Water/Waste water report was given to the Planning & Zoning committee to pass around.


b. Two different quotes were presented for traffic signs. After looking them over, Plymate made Motion to order them from Newman Signs. Seconded by Murphy. Discussion about how to put them in and B. Haag said he could do it. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. Mercy will order the signs.
-Library Board: P. Ball reported that they received $1,000.00 from the County and $25.00 for use of the Library. Both checks have been turned over to the Finance Officer. There was discussion about attending the County meeting in April to try to get more help from the County.
-Park Board: No report. Another $110.00 was deposited toward the Merry-Go-Round.     -Street Maintenance: Price reported that he has the board in back for the Boy Scouts to paint and would like to meet with them about what needs to be done. Another 2x8 (already approved) is needed. Murphy offered to pick it up. It was brought to our attention that there are some cement culverts for sale (used) $15.00. A few Board members will go and take a look. It was also brought up that there is a 1955 Dump truck for sale, and that it is always good to check out the Surplus Auction at Ellsworth. 
-Annexation: Anderson is working on the papers. – A. Aker brought up a few things that might be helpful in our annexation growth.
-Bathroom Renovation: No report. Will ask someone to draw up some preliminary plans.
-Old Business: None 
-New Business: 

a. Election- Notice of Vacancies will be published February 18th & 25th. Petitions can start March 1st. Also discussed was gravel for Chestnut Street, Billboards and what needs to happen to get the abandoned one down. Motion was made by Anderson and seconded by Murphy to have our Attorney  start the process.  After discussion it was decided to hold off until further notice.

. -There being nothing else, Plymate made Motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Murphy. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.      Time 9:05 p.m.
_____________________________




Philip C. Anderson, Chairman

Piedmont Board of Trustees

_____________________________

Diana L. Mercy, Finance Officer
            

